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July 17, 2023 
 
Ricardo Soler, Director 
Synergy Recycling of Central Florida, LLC  
3800 W. Lake Hamilton Dr. 
Winter Haven, Florida 33881 
 
Re: Compliance Assistance Offer 
 Facility ID No. FLR000053611 
 Polk County 
 
Dear Mr. Soler: 
 
A hazardous waste compliance inspection was conducted at your facility on June 21, 2023. 
During this inspection, potential non-compliance was noted. The purpose of this letter is to offer 
compliance assistance as a means of resolving these matters. 
 
Specifically, potential non-compliance with the requirements of Chapter 403, Florida Statutes, 
Chapter 62-710, Florida Administrative Code and Title 40 Code of Federal Regulations were 
observed. The inspection report with a full account of Department observations and 
recommendations can be found at the following link: 
https://depedms.dep.state.fl.us:443/Oculus/servlet/shell?command=getEntity&[guid=2.494599.1
]&[profile=Discovery_Compliance]  
 
We request you review the items of concern noted and respond in writing within 15 days of 
receipt of this Compliance Assistance Offer. Your written response should include one of the 
following:  
 
1. Describe what has been done to resolve the non-compliance issue or provide a schedule 

describing how/when the issue will be addressed; or 
2. Provide the requested information, or information that mitigates the concerns or demonstrates 

them to be invalid. 
 
It is the Department’s desire that you are able adequately address the aforementioned issues so 
that this matter can be closed. Your failure to respond promptly may result in the initiation of 
formal enforcement proceedings.   
 
Please address your response and any questions to Mollie Enck of the Southwest District Office 
at (813) 470-5900 or via e-mail at mollie.enck@floridadep.gov. We look forward to your 
cooperation with this matter. 
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Sincerely, 
 
 
 
For: 
M. Brandon Miller 
Environmental Manager 
Compliance Assurance Program 
Southwest District 
 
ec: M. Brandon Miller, DEP-SWD, michael.b.miller@FloridaDEP.gov  

Mollie Enck, DEP-SWD, mollie.enck@floridadep.gov   
 Warren McNelley, DEP-SWD, warren.mcnelley@floridadep.gov  
  Billy Abernathy, Polk County, billyabernathy@polk-county.net  
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